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SYSTEMICALLY IMPORTANT FACTORS OF FUNCTIONING  
OF ENTERPRISES OF A STOCK-HOLDER FORM OF MANAGEMENT

The aim of the article is to improve the 
scientific and methodological approach to 
the further development of the joint-stock 
form of management in the field of domestic 
industrial production.

The results of the analysis. The public 
nature of the industrial enterprises of stock-
holder form of management has objectively 
led to the need to determine the direction 
of the systemically important factors of their 
functioning. In this regard, the content of the 
matter reveals in the process of corporati-
zation as a special form of economic rela-
tionships, the entities of the stock-holder  
form of management (society) acting 
accordingly to the specific form of its mani-
festation. Historical and economic prede-
termination of various models of corporate 
management emphasizes their systemi-
cally important character, but at the same 
time allows us to consider all the differ-
ences only as a form of realization of a 
single content – availability of the fictitious 
capital through shares. The last ones, act-
ing as property right carriers, also express 
all specificity of the “corporatization” sys-
tem. The prevalence of any corporatiza-
tion system lies not so much at the level 

of economic development of the state as 
in history – the political conditions creat-
ing national features of any corporate man-
agement system. The stock-holder form of 
management is considered as the specific 
form of economic interrelations, which has 
an extensive system of interaction within 
the enterprises of industrial production and 
requires a thorough and comprehensive 
theoretical and methodological approach to 
the analysis and evaluation of both internal 
and external systemically important fac-
tors of it existence, which are based on the 
movement of the fictitious capital, creating 
the special corporate management system 
based on various models of corporatization.

Conclusions and directions of further 
researches. The article reveals ways to 
improve the scientific and methodological 
approach in the aspect of further develop-
ment of stock-holder form of management 
through the research of orientation of sys-
temically important factors of its operation. 
This will develop the scientific-methodical 
support and practical recommendations on 
the development of stock-holder form of 
management in the conditions of economy 
transformation in Ukraine.


